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No.J-11060/06/2012-RE-I (FTS 21520)
Government of India
Ministry of Rural Development
Department of Rural Development UU\EJ%
(MG NREGA-I Division) [0 IN2wie > 1

<5 (\/ Krishi Bhavan, New Delhi
[\?7%’@\\ Dated 25 July, 2012

All Principal Secretaries/Secretaries (in charge of MGNREGS) of State
Rural Development Departments

To,

Subject: Instruction for not engaging workers below 18 years of age for
works under MGNREGA.

Sir/Madam,

Please find enclosed herewith a letter dated 20% April, 2012 from National
~Commission for Protection of Child Rights requesting that no child below the age of 18

_~years is to be enrolled in MGNREGS works.

In this connection, attention is drawn to the provision contains under Section 3
of MGNREG Act which states that State Government will provide to every household
whose ‘adult members’ volunteer to do unskilled manual work not less than 100 days of
such work in a financial year. As such, there is no scope of engaging any person below
18 years of age for works under MGNREGA. However, state governments should take
every step to ensure that no incidence of engaging children on MGNREGA works,

OCCUrs.

All the State Governments are, therefore, advised to suitably instruct all
concerned to ensure the compliance of MGNREGA by providing works to adult persons

only.

Yours sincerely,

Wi S|1r

(D. K. Jain)

Joint Secretary

Tel. No. 2338 5027
‘Fax No. 2338 4703

Copy to: Dr. Yogesh Dube, Member, National Commission for Protection of Chief Rights,
New Delhi in response to their letter no. GOI/CL/NCPCR-2012/22826 dated. 20.4.2012



